
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North Carolina, 

hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2018-11-07/R-3) 

adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on November 7, 2018. 

 

      This the 8th day of November, 2018. 

          

Amy T. Harvey  

Deputy Town Clerk 

  



A RESOLUTION TO CALL FOR A PUBLIC HEARING FOR DECEMBER 5, 2018 TO CONSIDER A 

REQUEST TO CLOSE A PORTION OF THE PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY ON ABERDEEN DRIVE FOR 

THE EXPANSION OF THE LUMINA THEATER (2018-11-07/R-3) 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Chapel Hill has received a request to close a portion of the public right-of-way 

on Aberdeen Drive to accommodate an expansion of the Lumina Theater; and  

 

WHEREAS, Market Street Association and the Town of Chapel Hill Police Department have reviewed 

this plan and have no concerns; and  

 

WHEREAS, this right-of-way closure will result in two on-street parking spaces on Aberdeen Drive 

being converted into sidewalk areas to meet the sidewalk width requirement set forth in the Southern 

Village Special Use Permit.  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the Council hereby 

declares its intent to consider closing the subject portion of the Aberdeen Drive public right-of-way. 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Council calls a Public Hearing at 7:00 pm on Wednesday, December 

5, 2018 in the Council Chamber at Town Hall, 405 Martin Luther King Junior Boulevard, Chapel Hill, North 

Carolina to receive public comment on the proposed closure of said right-of-way and hereby authorizes 

the Town Manager to arrange publication, posting and mailing of notices of the Public Hearing as required 

by law. 

 

This the 7th day of November, 2018. 

 


